
 
Sacred Heart Tisbury & All Saints Wardour Castle 

Trellis House, Station Road, Tisbury  01747 870228  Father Robert Miller 
tisburyparish@cliftondiocese.com website: https://salisburycatholics.org/tisbury-parish  

When visiting our churches please use hand sanitiser, wear a mask and follow guidance- 

thank you   Please book with Father Robert as usual.   

JANUARY         17 SECOND SUNDAY IN ORDINARY TIME  Year B Psalms 2 

   Peace Sunday 

   Diocesan prayer league St Thomas More, Bradford-on-Avon 

   Sacred Heart:  9 a.m. and 6.30 p.m. (Frankie Brandt RIP) Exposition 6.00 p.m.

     All Saints’ Wardour: 11 a.m. (June von Patzelt RIP) 

  18 Monday  Weekday in Ordinary Time 

    Sacred Heart: 8.45 a.m. MP, 9.00 a.m. Mass 

  19 Tuesday Memorial of St Wulstan, Bishop 

    All Saints, Wardour: Mass at 9.30 a.m. 

  20 Wednesday Memorial of Sts Fabian and Sebastian  

    Sacred Heart 8.45 a.m. MP, 9.00 a.m. Mass (Florence Gleeson RIP) 

  21 Thursday Memorial of St Agnes  No Mass 

  22 Friday  Memorial of St Vincent, Deacon, Martyr   

    Sacred Heart: 5.45 p.m. EP, 6.00 p.m. Mass 

  23 Saturday Weekday in Ordinary Time 

    Sacred Heart: 8.45 a.m. MP, 9.00 a.m. Mass 

      9.30 a.m. Confessions 

  24 THIRD SUNDAY IN ORDINARY TIME  Year B Psalms 3 

   Sunday of the Word of God 

    Diocesan prayer league: St Joseph, Bridgwater,  

    Our Lady and the English Martyrs, Burnham-on-Sea  

   Sacred Heart:  9 a.m. and 6.30 p.m. (Bridget Bell RIP) Exposition 6.00 p.m.

    All Saints’ Wardour: 11 a.m. 

Confessions can be heard before or after any Mass, or by appointment. 

PRAYERS: for the sick: Tony Grummett, Nick Weeks, for our doctors and their staff, for those at 
Albany House, The Hays and Clouds House; for those recently died. May their souls and the souls 
of all the faithful departed rest in peace  Amen 
 
OTHER PARISH NEWS:     
Second collections: Thank you for your generosity in supporting the second collections and special appeals 
over the last few months.  The amounts raised since the Autumn are: 
 
Catholic Children’s Society  £100.71  CAFOD Harvest   £264.70 
Peter’s Pence     £75.10  Priests’ Retirement Fund  £159.46 
Stella Maris (AoS)   £837.61  White Flower appeal   £151.30 
 
More stewards for Mass would be welcome. Each evening. the church is sanitised before locking- thank 
you for those who come in to do that. Mass stewards are vital- thank you for all those who already help. 
 
STELLA MARIS (AoS)   PLEASE NOTE:  Julia’s collection continues - a box is in the porch at the back of the 
church for collections of unwanted/surplus chocolates, biscuits, shower gel, soap, socks, gloves 
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Sunday of the Word of God, 24th January: Pope Francis instituted this day on 30 September 

2019, to be kept on the third Sunday of Ordinary Time, as a day to be devoted to the celebration, study and 

dissemination of the Word of God.    “Devoting a specific Sunday of the liturgical year to the word of God 

can enable the Church to experience anew how the risen Lord opens up for us the treasury of his 

word and enables us to proclaim its unfathomable riches before the world.” Pope Francis - ‘Aperuit 

illis’. Resources: https://www.godwhospeaks.uk/the-god-who-speaks/focus/sunday-of-the-word-of-god  

School Governors: Clifton Diocese is seeking to recruit. If you believe in Catholic education, have 
enthusiasm and commitment, then you can make a valuable contribution to the governing body of a 
Catholic school. Use your life/work skills and experience, for the benefit of the children in our 
schools. Visit https://cliftondiocese.com/news/could-you-be-a-school-governor/ for information and 
to complete an online nomination form or contact bill.mcentee@cliftondiocese.com   07710094976 – 
he would be delighted to hear from you. Your support for our schools would be much appreciated. 

The Week of Prayer for Christian Unity 18 - 25 January. The Monastic Community of Grandchamp in 

Switzerland has prepared a devotion. The theme that was chosen, “Abide in my love and you shall 

bear much fruit”, is based on John 15:1-17 and expresses Grandchamp Community’s vocation to 

prayer, reconciliation and unity in the Church and the human family. Today the community has fifty 

sisters, all women from different generations, Church traditions, countries and continents. In their 

diversity the sisters are a living parable of communion. They remain faithful to a life of prayer, life in 

community and the welcoming of guests. For 2021, the sisters are inviting churches across the world 

to enter into their tradition of prayer and silence that is rooted in the ancient traditions of the Church 

catholic. Booklet of daily prayer available for download: 

https://www.cbcew.org.uk/home/events/wpcu-2021/  

SIGNED MASS FOR THE DEAF LIVE-STREAMED FROM ST NICHOLAS’  CHURCH:   

Because of the Covid restrictions it is not possible for the Deaf Community to come to St Nick’s for their 
normal monthly Signed Mass - so we are live-streaming our parish's 10am Mass with Signing by Sherrie 

Eugene-Hart every First Sunday of the Month (live-streamed from parish website: www.tolentino.org then 
click on 'St Nick’s live-streamed Mass’ page). Many of our Catholic deaf sisters and brothers feel very isolated 
at the best of times and these are not the best of times! Most are not aware of the Catholic Deaf Association 

or the monthly Signed Mass, so please email Fr Richard McKay (richard.mckay@cliftondiocese.com )   

  Covid 19—a very challenging time for many marriages. So much 

uncertainty around, health, income, employment, vulnerable family members, children, housing. 

Different ways of seeing things, coping with change, managing fears can be a source of conflict and 

stress. It is difficult to talk, to listen, to support and comfort when there is so much uncertainty. Being 

together all the time, brings even more challenges. Retrouvaille is a programme to support couples, it 

brings a positive focus, new hope and helps nourish and grow your marriage ….and you don’t need to 

leave home, it comes to you! For confidential information about Retrouvaille, or to register for the 

next programme, a Virtual weekend on 25th- 28th February 2021 retrouvailleukinfo@gmail.com – 

www.retrouvaille.org.uk 

Respond to Department of Health consultation to stop home abortions: The Department of Health is 
holding a public consultation on whether to continue the practice of allowing abortion providers to 
send abortion pills to women so that they can perform their own abortion at home. We need as 
many pro-life people as possible to complete the Dept of Health’s questionnaire in order to help stop 
dangerous DIY abortions becoming permanent. SPUC has prepared a briefing which gives a step by 
step guide to completing the consultation questionnaire. https://www.spuc.org.uk/Get-
Involved/Campaigns/England-DIY-Abortion-Consultation The consultation ends on 26 February 2021. 
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